

CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF WICHITA

Office of the Bishop

424 North Broadway | Wichita, Kansas 67202

September 28, 2022

St. John Paul II Independent School Mr. Christ Lubbers, Board President Mr. William Durant, Principal 2701 S. Leo Circle Goddard, KS 67052

Dear Sirs,

By this letter, I wish to acknowledge and approve the establishment of St. John Paul II Independent School as an independent Catholic school in the Diocese of Wichita.

I take this opportunity to bestow my blessing upon this endeavor and to promise my prayerful support as you undertake this important ministry of formation for those families in our Catholic community drawn to your mission.

Thanking you for your missionary courage and faith in this and in all matters, I remain

Humbly Yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Carl A. Kemme D.D.

Bishop of Wichita

+ Care A. Leme

cc. Father David Lies, Vicar General Mrs. Janet Eaton, Superintendent of Catholic Schools.